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REPORT OF THE ASSISTANT MAYOR FOR SERVICES TO CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE
TO THE MAYORAL TEAM ON 24TH JULY 2012 
TITLE:
PRESENTATION ON PRIMARY SCHOOL PROVISION PROGRAMME (PSPP) 2013-18 AND INCREASED PRIMARY PROVISION FOR SEPTEMBER 2012 
RECOMMENDATIONS:

Members are requested to:

(i) note and receive a presentation updating on the Primary School Provision Programme 2013-18 (including implications of new legislation relating to the establishment of new schools and the disposal of surplus education land); 

(ii) note the detail regarding increased primary provision for September 2012 (which includes information of schools across the new 12 planning areas which will be increased for the new academic year); and

(iii) approve the proposed governance arrangements as outlined within the presentation, namely:

· the establishment of a ‘Mayoral Working Party’ to lead the programme, reporting to Mayoral Team;

· for the city council’s existing Estates Board to be used as the PSPP Project Board, reporting to Corporate Management Team (CMT).

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The presentation attached provides an update on primary school provision programme 2013-18.  This includes an overview of the implications of new legislation relating to the establishment of new schools and the disposal of surplus education land.  The presentation also outlines details of the schemes (across the new 12 planning areas) which will increase primary school provision for September 2012. 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: (Available for public inspection)
None.
KEY DECISION:
Yes
KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Every Child Matters, Community Plan, Green Space Strategy and Unitary Development Plan, Family Poverty Strategy
EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS: All works and services provided via primary school build contracts will be undertaken in accordance with relevant Equality and DDA legislation and guidance.  

COMMUNITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT:  The increased primary school provision for September 2012 will provide more local access to primary school places for the residents within the communities of the schools involved.  A programme of consultation, with relevant stakeholders, on the post-2012 proposals will be developed and communicated via the programme governance arrangements for this key area of work.
ASSESSMENT OF RISK:  Subject to satisfactory conclusion of the construction projects within the required timeframe of end August 2012, the risk of the council not meeting its statutory duty in relation to providing sufficient primary school places for the 2012 academic year is low.   
SOURCE OF FUNDING: Source of funding for the 2012 primary school increases are detailed in the presentation.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS: None sought at this stage.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: Detailed in the sources of funding information within the presentation.
OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED: Customer and Support Services
CONTACT OFFICER: Sue Wilkinson
TEL. NO. 0161 778 0228
WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): All 
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